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Welcome 
Please take the time to review all the information found in this packet.  

Below is a list of forms that can be found here.  All applicable forms and 

fees must be completed at time of registration. 

Items Included: 

Pathfinder Club 

 Pathfinder Membership Application  

 Consent for Photo/Video/Website-  

 TLT Application for those with AYA program and 1 year in PF 

 God’s ARMY Yearly Schedule- may be updated throughout year 

Adventurer Club 

 Adventurer Membership Application 

 Consent for Photo/Video/Website 

Questions?  Do not hesitate to call! 

Dear Pathfinders and Parents, 

Welcome to a new club year. This letter provides useful information 

about God’s ARMY Pathfinder Club, Little Warriors Adventurers and Rooted 

in Christ Drum Corp, its policies, objectives, and activities.  Please read it 

carefully before completing registration. 

We aim to help your youth develop a strong love of God and an 

appreciation of, and respect for the world He made for us to live in.  At 



each of our club meetings, we repeat the Pathfinder and Adventurer Pledge 

and Law and follow with a devotional thought.  Our meetings will consist of 

class work, earning honors and recreational activity as well as opportunities 

to help in the community.  

Our Objectives every year include completing three areas of enrichment: 

class work, advanced class work and honors finishing the Investiture books. 

Each unit (grade level) has a class (“Sunbeam”, “Eager Beaver” “Friend”, 

“Companion”, “Explorer”, etc).  Each of these classes also has an advanced 

portion to it.  These are both designed to improve the 

Pathfinder/Adventurer and help them to be of greater service to God and 

their Community.  If successfully completed, the youth are invested in these 

classes at the end of the year (close to the end of the school year, this year 

it will be held on May 29, 2021) and they can then improve their dress 

uniform (Type A) with them.  Opportunities for community service are an 

important part of our program, and involvement in church, school, family 

or neighborhood projects is encouraged. 

 

Extra Honors and Class work 

Additional honors and class work may be completed outside of club 

meetings. These can also be done virtually. Honor requirements are available 

online at. We recommend worksheets available online or from our club are 

completed when doing this. Patches may be purchased for honors or class 

work completed outside of club meetings, when a club staff member is 

satisfied that all requirements have been met. Evidence may include 

http://pathfinders.nadadventist.org/


completed worksheets, craft projects or photos and a report or 

parent/guardian verification that all was done. 

Schedule & Announcements 

A schedule will be provided at registration for the first semester. During the 

year, emails and notes are sent with updates and announcements regularly. 

Thus it is very important to provide an email address through which you 

can be informed of all club activities on a regular basis. Please keep 

informed by checking your email.  

Rooted in Christ Drum Corp- Will meet for Mondays from 6pm-8pm. You 

are expected to practice daily at home the homework given. We practice for 

upcoming parades and other activities throughout the year.  

Bible Achievement Team 

Six members and an alternate of God’s ARMY/Little Warriors will be asked 

to join the PBE.  We encourage every member to join the Bible study group 

that will begin in August to prepare for this.  All Pathfinders/Adventurers 

who are not on this team are encouraged to continue active Bible study 

with others groups.  Watch announcement updates for more details. 

Optional Activities 

In addition to our regularly scheduled meetings, we have various other 

activities planned for your Pathfinder/Adventurer that are optional, where 

attendance is not required.  This year, these include outreach ministry, AYA 

social every 5th Sabbath after AYA and other activities as time and 

opportunity make possible... Parents, please ask your Pathfinder/Adventurer 

to show you notices with details of upcoming events or schedule changes.  



We will email announcements to all parents and Pathfinders who supply an 

email address.  

Moola  

We are only asking for $50 for the entire year as the membership fee that 

can be paid at registration or in a payment plan.  Please let us know if 

there is financial need as scholarships are available.  These cover the 

expenses incurred by class meetings, class camps and maintenance of 

camping equipment, honors supplies, etc.  A $5 per member discount is 

available to families with two or more children in Pathfinders or 

Adventurers. Please note that this does not cover the expense of food or 

transportation to these events or the cost of supplies for the honors and 

activities that we will undertake this year, but we will try to raise this in a 

variety of ways. Remember the International Camporee is in Oshkosh, 

Wisconsin August 12-17, 2024. 

Uniform 

To be a member of the Club, your Pathfinder/Adventurer will need a field 

uniform and a full dress uniform. 

 Field uniform consists of a club t-shirt and jeans. Club t-shirts can be 

purchased at registration. 

 Dress uniform includes black pants for boys and modest, black skirts 

or slacks for girls; a khaki shirt or blouse with all patches; an official 

Pathfinder belt; a yellow scarf; and a black honor sash.  Adventurers 

will have blue pants or girls jump skirt, scarf and honor sash.  

 Ask for a chart to correctly position insignia on a dress uniform shirt. 



 Uniform pants will be worn with belt and shirts tucked in just as with 

skirts  

The Club can assist you in ordering uniform parts or you may purchase 

these items on your own, as long as they have the exact features of the 

uniform parts ordered from Advent Source. Used uniform parts that 

another Pathfinder has outgrown may be available at a reduced price at the 

time of registration. 

Committed Staff / Volunteer Needs 

The All Nations SDA Youth Group is a very active one, as you will note from 

the accompanying schedule of events.  Operating a club as ours requires 

many committed people. If you have a special hobby or interest, perhaps 

you would enjoy teaching the honor most closely associated with that 

interest. And the club always needs drivers for our different events. If you 

are interested in helping out in the Pathfinder club please contact me or 

the deputy director. 

Candis Broadnax, Pathfinder Director, Drum Director 918-906-0535 

M. Roberta Brown, Adventurer Director 918-636-2110 

 

We are looking forward to a Spirit-led adventure-filled year!  Feel free to 

email, call or see me with questions at any point through the year, and 

pray for our staff and club members as we seek to do all as He leads. 

God Bless! 


